To the Human Rights Committee,
RE: General Comment 37
I am a journalist in Germany and wrote articles about the recently introduced scale of fees for the German federal police. 
For example sending-offs, identifications and other federal police work can be charged without judicial ruling since the German interior minister introduced these fees in October 2019. 
The federal police officers decide themselves if their police operations would have been “avoidable” and can therefore be charged. 
Normal proceedings of the police can cost hundreds of Euros now. 
There is a risk that these fees could be used to daunt and scare off participants of assemblies.  
Not only peaceful assemblies must be protected, but also getting there without fear of penalties. 
Further reading: 
https://www.heise.de/tp/features/Einschraenkung-von-Buergerrechten-durch-die-Hintertuer-4656807.html
https://www.heise.de/tp/features/Schrittweise-Aushoehlung-der-Freiheitsrechte-4663640.html
My research has led me to conclude that an amendment is needed:

Fees, fines and other payments for police work or other services of the state may not be used as a means of intimidating and daunting participants or scaring off potential participants of assemblies. No penalty payments for demonstrators, participants of political gatherings and political actions shall be charged without court hearings and ordinary trials. 
Yours truly,
Hans Weinert
Journalist
